
  Has no one condemned you? 
  She replied, “No one, sir. 
  Then Jesus said, “Neither do I condemn you. 

            Go, and from now on do not sin any more.”  
                                            (John 8:1-11) 

What joy must have been in the heart of the woman “caught in the very act of adultery” upon hearing 
these words of the Lord.  On the brink of being stoned to death the woman experiences the mercy and love 
of Jesus who was sent not to condemn the world but to be its savior.  The very center of this story is the 
merciful love of God! 

 It is with this story ringing in our ears - and hearts - that we draw closer to the celebration of Holy 
Week and the Easter Triduum of Holy Thursday, Good Friday and Easter.  In the sacred liturgies of these 
days we experience once again our salvation in Christ.  We are sinners and the Lord invited us to trust in His 
mercy.  Now is the time to turn back to God and to be renewed in Christ. 

 Let us not waste this time of grace and reconciliation.  Rather let us enter the mystery of our salvation 
in Christ by prayer, fasting and works of charity.  Many opportunities are available here at the parish.  Please 
respond generously to the Lord’s invitation to find in Him not condemnation but salvation!  It is the true joy 
of Easter. 

 I call your attention especially to Reconciliation Monday, March 29, where the Sacrament of Penance 
will be heard here at Saint Luke from 1:00pm to 5:00pm and following Evening Prayer beginning at 7:30pm.  
What better way to experience the love of God and prepare for the celebration of the Easter Mystery than by 
confession.  Please allow the Lord to forgive you, not condemn you. 

 Together let us make this time holy so that with mind and heart renewed we may celebrate the new 
life of Easter with joy and hope in Christ crucified and Risen. 

 God bless! 

        Let us pray for one another, 
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Fifth Sunday of Lent                            21 March 2010 
Saint Luke Church, Whitestone, N.Y. 

MISSION STATEMENT
As a community of believers in Jesus Christ and in communion with the universal church, we strive to follow the 
Lord’s command to love God and one another.  Rooted in word and sacrament, we grow together as a Eucharistic 
community inviting all to the Good News of Jesus.
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EASTER 2010
You should have received your Easter 

Letter from Msgr. Tosi in the mail recently.  
Also included with the letter was an enve-
lope for your “Easter Gift to Your Church” 
which collection will be taken up on Palm 
Sunday, March 28.  As always we are grate-
ful for your goodness and generosity to the 
parish.
 The Holy Week & Easter Schedule 
was also sent to you for your convenience. 

Please note: 
In order to provide an atmosphere of 

prayer and reflection centered on the suffer-
ing, death and resurrection of Christ, all par-
ish meetings have been cancelled from 
March 27th to April 12th.  This includes all 
parish groups, societies and organizations as 
well as all outside organizations that meet in 
our parish. 

ST. ANTHONY NOVENA --- 
The St. Anthony Novena will begin on Tues-

day, April 13 after the 12 noon 
Mass and continue through Tues-
day, June 8.  Since June 13th falls 
on a Sunday this year, the feast 
day will not be celebrated.  How-
ever, at the 11:45am Mass on Sun-
day, June 13 a special prayer will 
be said in honor of St. Anthony. 

WAY OF THE CROSS OVER THE 
BROOKLYN BRIDGE --- 

On Good Friday, April 2, 2010, Com-
munion and Liberation will sponsor the Way 
of the Cross over the Brooklyn Bridge.  Par-
ticipants will congregate for the first station 
at St. James Cathedral at 10:00am.  After a 
station on the Brooklyn Bridge, the proces-
sion will follow the cross to a third station at 
City Hall Park in Manhattan, and a fourth 
station near Ground Zero.  The final station 
will be at St. Peter’s Church on Barclay 
Street, finishing at 1:30pm.  At each station, 
there will be readings from the Passion, a 
meditation, a reflection and hymns.  All are 
invited.  For more information, please call 
Communion and Liberation at (212) 337-
3580 or visit its website at 
www.wocbrooklynbridge.com.  

“EMBRACING GOD’S MERCY AND 
LOVE---
 In preparation for Reconciliation 
Monday (March 29) a special insert on the 
Sacrament of Penance is included in the 
bulletin this week.  Prepared by the Dio-
cese it is a wonderful help to ready our-
selves to receive the Sacrament of God’s 
Mercy.  An Italian translation will be 
handed out at the 9:00am Italian Mass this 
weekend (March 21). 
 Please take time to read the insert 
entitled - “Embracing God’s Mercy and 
Love”.

March 14 Collection           Amount Needed 
     $12,173                    $13,000 

Envelopes Mailed        Envelopes Received 
         1,750                                       626 

ADULT CONFIRMATION 
CLASSES ---

For baptized Catholics who 
have received First Communion 
but have not received Confirma-
tion will begin on April 12.  Call 
Sister Katherine Burke at 718-
746-3409 for additional informa-
tion.
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GOOD NEWS --- 
 Beginning on March 31, Bishop DiMarzio has once again given 
permission for the distribution of the Precious Blood along with the 
Host at Communion.  Following the direction of the Bishop we will 
begin the practice of Communion under both forms at the Solemn 
Mass of the Lord’s Supper on Holy Thursday (April 1).  We encourage 
our parishioners to make use of this option in fulfillment of the words 
and actions of the Lord Jesus at the Last Supper. 
 Remember the words of Saint Paul: 

 Brothers and sisters: 
 I received from the Lord what I also handed on to you, that the 
Lord Jesus, on the night he was handed over, took bread, and, after 
he had given thanks, broke it and said, “This is my body that is for 
you.  Do this in remembrance of me.”  In the same way also the cup, 
after supper, saying, “This cup is the new covenant in my blood.  Do 
this, as often as you drink it, in remembrance of me.”  For as often as 
you eat this bread and drink the cup, you proclaim the death of the 
Lord until he comes. 
         (1 Cor 11:23-26) 

FIRST PENANCE ---
Will be celebrated on the next few Saturdays for the boys and girls in our Catholic 

School and Religious Education Program preparing to receive First Holy Communion in the 
Spring.
 Please remember to pray for the boys and girls and their families during this special 
time of grace and blessing. 

A THOUGHT ---
  Perhaps this Lent is a good time for us to also celebrate the Sacrament of Pen-
ance or like we used to say - Go to Confession. 

     Confessions are available every Saturday at 3:30pm to 4:30pm in the church 
and

 on Monday of Holy Week 
 Reconciliation Monday 

 March 29 
 here at St. Luke from 

 1:00pm to 5:00pm 
 & 

 following Evening Prayer at 7:30pm 
Please note:  On Reconciliation Monday the Sacrament of Penance will be avail-

able in all the parishes throughout Brooklyn and Queens. 



God’s love shines through us ---We are a Priestly People 
 I am pleased to report that as of March 9, 2010 a total of $42,260 has been pledged 
from 176 donors with $22,682.50 already received toward our parish goal of $93,701. 
 Thanks to the generosity of our parishioners we are off to a good start in the Annual 
Catholic Appeal 2010.  Please consider your gift to the Appeal and join in supporting the 
ministry and mission of the Diocese and parish.

                     
MEMORIALS AVAILABLE --- 

Among the many pastoral responsibilities of the parish is the spiritual care of the 
Catholic residents at the Queens Center for Rehabilitation and Residential Health Care on 
19th Avenue.  A dedicated team of parish volunteers under the direction of Sister Catherine T. 
Reilly, O.P. visits the facility on a regular basis for prayers and visits especially in providing 
weekly Holy Communion.  The priests of the parish celebrate Mass once a month at the 
Center. 
 At this time a number of memorials are available for items needed in our pastoral care: 

Mass Kit - Contains everything needed for Mass. 
   A donation of $500 is being asked. 

A Silver Communion Plate - Used in the distribution of Holy Communion. 
   A donation of $400 is being asked. 

Vestments - in the various Liturgical colors. 
   A donation of $500 each is being asked. 
 Please call the Rectory at (718) 746-8102 if you are interested in a memorial or desire 
more information. 
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2010 ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL PRAYER 

Loving Father, through Baptism you have made us members of the Body of your 
Son

and His Priestly People.  You have enriched us with the outpouring of the gift of 
your Holy Spirit.  You continue to make your Son present among us through 

the Sacrament of His Body and Blood in the Eucharist. 

We are grateful for what you do for us and week seek to respond by 
revealing your goodness through the witness of our lives. 

Help us to nourish and support those members of the Body of Christ who are 
in need of our generous sharing of our time, talent and treasure. 

We make this prayer through Christ our High Priest and Lord. 
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LENT 2010

STATIONS OF THE CROSS
Wednesday after the 12 Noon Mass - March 24 

FRIDAY EVENING AT 7:30pm
March 26 - Family 

ITALIAN STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
Monday evening at 7:30pm - March 22 

DISCIPLES IN MISSION
Lenten Faith Sharing Program 

See Bulletin Flyer for more information. 

FAITH FORMATION
Luke in Lent - Scripture Study of the Lenten Gospels 

February 16, March 9 & 16  Fr. Chirichella 
February 23 & March 2 Fr. Dettmer 

Tuesdays at 7:30pm in the Rectory 

COULD YOU NOT WATCH ONE HOUR WITH ME?
Quiet prayer before the Blessed Sacrament. 

Tuesday afternoons 
      3:00PM-5:30pm 



HOLY WEEK & EASTER SCHEDULE 2010
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PALM SUNDAY - 28 March 2010
Saturday Evening - 27 March 2010 

       Mass 5:00pm 
Sunday Masses - 28 March 2010 
7:30am, 9:00am (Italian), 10:30am,  
11:45am (Family Mass), 1:00pm, 5:00pm 

The PALM SUNDAY collection is your 
 EASTER GIFT TO YOUR PARISH. 

MONDAY - 29 March 2010
RECONCILIATION MONDAY 
Mass - 7:00am  Mass - 12:00 Noon 
 1:00pm-5:00pm Confessions 
7:30pm - Evening Prayer followed by 
  Confessions 

“For our sake Christ was obedient, accepting 
even death, death on a cross.  Therefore God 
raised him on high and gave him the name 
above all other names.” 

TUESDAY - 30 March 2010
Mass - 8:30am  Mass - 12:00 Noon 
 7:30pm - Evening Prayer 

WEDNESDAY - 31 March 2010
Mass - 7:00am  Mass - 12:00 Noon 
 7:30pm Evening Prayer 

HOLY THURSDAY - 1 April 2010
 Church Opens - 8:30am 
10:00am - Sung Morning Prayer 
7:30pm - Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
              English/Italian 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
in the Repository until Midnight. 

GOOD FRIDAY - 2 April 2010
Church Opens - 8:30am 
10:00am - Sung Morning Prayer 
 3:00pm - Liturgy of the Passion 
 6:00pm - Liturgy of the Passion (Italian) 
 8:00pm - Liturgy of the Passion 

The GOOD FRIDAY collection traditionally 
is used by the Church for the support of the 
Holy Places hallowed by Our Savior’s Birth, 
Life, Death and Resurrection. 

HOLY SATURDAY - 3 April 2010
Church Opens - 8:30am 
10:am - Sung Morning Prayer 
3:30pm-4:30pm - Confessions 

 THERE IS NO 5:00PM MASS 
 ON HOLY SATURDAY. 

8:00pm -EASTER VIGIL
  ENGLISH/ITALIAN 

EASTER SUNDAY - 4 April 2010
7:30am - Mass 

9:00am - Mass (Italian) 
10:30am - Mass 
11:45am - Mass 
1:00pm - Mass 

THERE IS NO 5:00PM MASS 
ON EASTER SUNDAY. 

At the Masses on Easter Day the first collec-
tion is for the support of the Parish.  The 
second collection is for the support of the 
Retired Priests of the Diocese. 
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28th ANNUAL PAX CHRISTI METRO NEW YORK WAY OF THE CROSS 

PARISH DATA REPORT SUNDAY --- 
 This weekend each parish of the Diocese of Brooklyn and Queens is publishing a report 
on the pastoral and financial state of the parish.  This report is the first step in a diocesan stra-
tegic planning process which will examine each faith community and result in the restructur-
ing of some parishes to ensure greater sustainability and viability of the Church in each area of 
our diocese.  You are encouraged to read and reflect on this report and the explanation that ac-
companies it.  After Easter, there will be an opportunity for you to meet with other parishion-
ers to offer your feedback to the report.  Your participation is very important.  Thank you. 

***************************************************************************

PARISH FINANCIAL FACT SHEET --- 
 According to the Parish Financial fact sheet presented here, our Parish Fund Balance 
has decreased by $1,028,082 over the past five years.  However, please note that no funds pre-
viously held in reserves were used to pay operating expenses of the parish.  On the contrary, 
we were able to fund $1,659,856 of much needed renovations during this period, and still 
maintain a Fund Balance of $646,959, which would otherwise have been down to $15,185 had 
it not been for the generous stewardship of our parishioners. 
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If interested, please call the Rectory at (718) 746-8102. 
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“There is nothing easier 
than to pray to God
and nothing is more    
comforting.”

Catechism Notes 

***********************************

PRE-JORDAN PROGRAM---
 If you are planning a spring Bap-
tism, please note the following dates: 

Baptism Class  Baptism Sunday
    March 21 
Mon., April 19  April 18 
    April 25 
Mon., May 17  May 16 
    May 23 
 For more information or to sched-
ule a Baptism, please call Sister Catherine 
T. Reilly, O.P. at 718-746-8531. 

***************************

ATLANTIC CITY BUS TRIP --- 
 Join the St. Luke Golden Age Club 
for a bus trip to the Showboat Hotel & 
Casino in Atlantic City on Tuesday, 
March 30, 2010.  Bus leaves 8:00am 
SHARP!!  Cost is $25 per person.  For 
more info, please call Eileen at (718) 
352-3902 or Martha at (718) 539-
4396.

***********************************
BEREAVEMENT GROUP --- 
 The Bereavement Group Meeting will 
be held on Tuesday, April 13, 2010 at 
7:30pm in the Rectory.  The bereavement 
ministry is an outreach to those who have 
experienced the death of a loved one.
Through prayer, scripture and faith filled 
sharing this ministry seeks to bring healing 
to those left behind.  If you are interested in 
joining us once a month, please call Sister 
Catherine T. Reilly, O.P. at (718) 746-8531, 
or Father Vincent Chirichella at (718) 746-
8102.

***********************************

PADRE PIO PRAYER GROUP --- 
The next meeting of the Padre 

Pio Prayer Group will be held on 
Tuesday, March 23, 2010 at  
7:30pm in the church.   
 All are welcome to attend. 

DIOCESAN WEDDING 
 ANNIVERSARY 
   CELEBRATION
 Couples celebrating their 25th, 30th, 
40th and 50th anniversary are invited to at-
tend the Diocesan Wedding Anniversary 
Mass on Saturday, April 24, 2010 at Our 
Lady of Angels Church, located at 7320 
Fourth Avenue, Brooklyn at 11:00AM. 
Please call the Rectory at 718-746-8102 to 
register no later than Friday, March 26.  All 
registered couples will receive a personal-
ized certificate and those couples in atten-
dance will have their picture taken with 
Bishop DiMarzio who will celebrate Mass.
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 

Mon.-   Dn 13:1-9,15-17,19-30,33-62 or 
             13:41c-62; Jn 8:12-20 
Tues.-   Nm 21:4-9; Jn 8:21-30 
Wed. -  Dn 3:14-20,91-92,95; Jn 8:31-42 
Thurs.- Is 7:10-14;8:10; Heb 10:4-10; 
            Lk 1:26-38 
Fri. -    Jer 20:10-13; Jn 10:31-42 
Sat. -    Ez 37:21-28; Jer 31:10-13;  
            Jn 11:45-56 
   

WE PRAY FOR THE SICK OF  THE 
PARISH:

GRACE GAMBY 
SARA DARAB 
CHARLIE DOONAN 
GARRET THORSEN 

AND FOR THE DECEASED:

CARL J. DELALLO 
MARY TROTTA 
                

Collective Intentions Mass ---
 The next Collective Inten-
tions Mass will be celebrated on 
Sunday, March 21 at 1:00pm. 

 At this Mass we pray for: 

 WILLIAM NUNZIATO 

 ANTOINETTE BOYAJIAN 

ANNOUNCED MASSES FOR THE 
WEEK OF MARCH 22, 2010

Monday, March 22   
7:00 Eugene Taheny 
12:00 Patrick Damato (8th Anniversary) 

Tuesday, March 23 
8:30 Margaret & Jack Deasy 
12:00 Rita Racanelli & family 

Wednesday, March 24
7:00 John Foley (Birthday) 
12:00 Fiorino Ranallo (Birthday) 

Thursday, March 25 
8:30 Margaret Callahan (Birthday) 
12:00 Silvano Melotin (Anniversary) 

Friday, March 26 
7:00 Ivan Glavan & Petar Dobra 
12:00 Antonino & Antonina Cacioppo 

Saturday, March 27 
8:30 Joseph Tomasso (Birthday) 

MEMORIALS

  The Altar Bread is in memory of 
MARION COX at the request of Gerard & 
Marie Cox. 
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ST. JOHN’S UNIVERSITY --- 
 Come and experience our Lenten Talk Series.  Take one hour out of your busy schedule 
and join us for the Lenten Talk Series given by Father Robert Lauder.  Tuesday, March 23rd at 
4:35pm in St. Thomas More Church on the Queens Campus of St. John’s University, 8000 
Utopia Parkway.  Also - On Monday, March 29th, St. John’s is hosting a live dramatic presen-
tation of the Stations of the Cross performed by Creative Ministries.  Monday, March 29th at 
8:00pm at St. Thomas More Church.   
 For more information please call the Campus Ministry Office at (718) 990-6255 or 
email deblasis@stjohns.edu.

SEARCHING FOR BISHOP REILLY HIGH SCHOOL GRADS!!! 
Class of 1970 - 40th Reunion!  Are you one of these Grads?  Do you know someone 

who is?  Please go to the following website: http://www.bishopreilly1970reunion.com for all 
of the reunion information or call Steve DiTomaso at 239-691-8283.

ST. AGNES ACADEMIC HIGH SCHOOL, COLLEGE POINT, N.Y. 
“Homecoming for all Alumni” especially anniversary years ending in 0 or 5.  Saturday, 

April 24, 2010 from 1:00pm to 5:00pm.  For info please call 718-353-6276. 

POPPENHUSEN INSTITUTE, COLLEGE POINT, N.Y. --- 
 Upcoming Events: 

Annual Multi-Cultural Dance Fest with Haitian, Peruvian and Greek Dancers and great 
performance by vocalist Natalia Salemmo.  Date: Saturday, March 20 at 8:00pm. 
Admission is free.  Contact us at poppenhusen@juno.com or (718) 358-0067. 
 Free Drama Workshop for ages 10-15.  Program includes the beginning to end process 
of putting on a show which will be performed on June 26.  Space is limited, so register. 
Start date: Saturday, April 10 (class will be held each Saturday until the end of June).
Time: 11:00am - 1:00pm.  Call (718) 358-0067 for more information. 

ST. ANDREW AVELLINO SCHOOL - REUNION FOR CLASS OF 1960 --- 
 The St. Andrew Avellino Alumni Association is looking for Graduates from St. An-
drew’s Class of 1960.  To participate in or help organizing this celebration, please contact 
SAAAlumni@hotmail.com or call 718-359-7887. 

MSGR. SCANLAN HIGH SCHOOL (formerly St. Helena H.S.) --- 
 50 Year Reunion - Class of 1960 - Saturday, April 17 from 12-5pm at Villa Barone 
Manor, Bronx, N.Y.  Tickets are $75 per person.  For more information call R. Cawley at 1-
718-430-0100, ext. 13 or 35 or email rcawley@scanlahs.edu. 


